  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2024
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, January 10, 2024, at 
10:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 18, 2023, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Working with Facility Planning & Control on the back levees. Appropriated two million dollars to build and raise the levees. 2. Levee inspections are due and will be complete by the first quarter of 2024. 3, Working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA projects and should be ready to bid out the projects soon. Mitigation is required which will be shoring up the Hebert Levee. 

4. Received a grant for the Cheniere Caminada Project to develop a marsh and mangrove restoration project.  This project should start in about two months. 5. Working with levee board attorney concerning the Cox and Exxon levee because some of this property is in litigation. 6. Must go meet with Jefferson Parish for the money for the Orange Lane Pump Station to get this project moving forward.
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission was recognized and gave the following report: The Pier and Bulkhead Project has been award and construction is 10% complete. The GIPC office project by Bradberry Construction is 40% complete. Awarded the Kayak Boat Launch repair to Gulf Marine. Received a $75,000.00 grant from La Sea Grant.
President Camardelle stated the annual Washington trip with the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control is in March. He stated that he made the swearing in ceremony of the Governor, Senators, and Representatives. He will be going to Washington later this month and will be meeting with the Louisiana Delegation on Grand Isle Projects. Working with Capital Outlay to build and renourish levees. Will have a meeting with Jefferson Parish Councilmember Marion Edwards for the funding for the Orange Lane pump station. The President thanked the outgoing Governor, CPA Director, Jefferson Parish officials for working closely with Grand Isle. He stated that he is looking forward to working with the new administrations. Stated that we have a lot of projects that will happen. He thanked the residents, visitors, and businesses for having patience because rocks. Levees and pumps take time. He stated that he is trying to save both side of the island. 
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Joint motion by the levee board commissioners to approve the expenses of the commissioners going to Washington DC in March 2024 with the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:47 a.m.
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